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July  2015 

NEW RESIDENT CLUB OF CAPE CORAL 
www.capecoralnewresident.com 

 

Dinner/Dance presented by the  
Cape Coral Social Club 

Saturday July 18, 2015 
Cape Coral Yacht Club 

Social 5:30pm Dinner 6:00pm 
Dancing until 10pm 

Dress- Casual-Shorts ,Tropical shirts,Sundresses 
Music by Jerry Dycke 

Catering by Fowler St. Grill 
Boneless Herb Roasted Chicken and or Slow Roasted Pulled Pork, 

Vegetarian Lasagna 
Baked Beans, Coleslaw, Salad, Rolls 
Triple Tier Chocolate Cake, coffee 
Free Beer and Wine while it lasts 

BYOB & soft drinks 

$25 NRC & CCSC Members $30 Guests 
www.capecoralsocialclub.org no paypal this month 

maria.romeu@gmail.com 
Make Reservations at the NRC July 7th or  CCSC 9th meeting 

or off-site at  Crystal’s Hallmark, the Yacht Club or Razzle Daz-
zle by noon on July 14th. No reservations accepted off site after 

July 14. Indicate Table seating preferences and entrée choice 
when making reservation. No refunds on cancellations. 

Call Maria Romeu 
239-699-9341 for 

questions  
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              New Resident Club of Cape Coral 
 Activities in Pictures 
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Tues.   July 7:     9:00am: MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING at the Cape Coral 
   Yacht Club. 
 
Friday July 10:  TRIVIA NIGHT 4-6 pm, must arrive by 3:45 at NEMO’S-42 Mid 
   Cape Terrace (off Santa Barbara) RSVP by July 8(see page 7) 
   Contact:  Tina Millett, 619.322.6161 or capeactivities@gmail.com     
 
Mon. July 13:     7:00-9:00pm: NEW MEMBER SOCIAL at the home of Tina Blair                                     
               This social  serves as a welcome and orientation to new members each month.             
               Sign up at the general meeting or RSVP to 513.205.2439 orTblair0158@gmail.com  
                 
Tues.       July 14:     9:00am: MEN’S BREAKFAST:   Bob Evans 2414 Del Prado Blvd South                                                                              
                              second Tuesday of  every month.  Host: Pat Wood, please sign up                                     
                with Pat at Patw601@comcast.net  or call him at (315)250-1052.                                                    
                                               
Wed.     July 15:    BROADWAY PALM DINNER THEATER-1380 Colonial Blvd. Ft Myers-Footloose,  
   $57pp limited spots available, Call Tina Millet 619-322-6161 
                        
Thurs.     July 16:    12:00 pm  LADIES LUNCHEON  Rum Runners-See details on page 11, please  
   RSVP to Babz Maxwell  217-801-1287 or NRClunchlady@gmail.com 
            
Friday    July 17     BELUSHI COMEDY CLUB –13851 S. Tamiami Trail above The Tilted Kilt Ft Myers,  
   $20 pp, Limited space-see ad on page 7 
                             
Sat.          July 18      5:30PM   Social Club of Cape Coral DINNER/DANCE at Yacht Club “SIZZLIN  
   SUMMER” (see  page 1)     
 
Wed. July 22  6:00 pm, GAME NIGHT at  Anthony’s  1303 Del Prado Blvd. 239-772-5900            
             .  Bring some games, have some fun.     Special food and drink prices.                             .                                
   Please sign up by July 20.    This is not a standing event.                                    
                Contact: Tina Millett, 619.322.6161 or capeactivities@gmail.com.  
 
Tues.       July 28       5:00PM   COCKTAILS ON THE CAPE...Ocean Breeze, 4703 SW 16th Place  (see page 
   7 for details) 
 

 
 
 

NRC UPCOMING EVENTS  

Reminder: Please sign up for events as early as possible so the chairperson can plan accordingly.  Find-
ing a space for this huge, fun-filled club is not an easy task and we don’t want anyone left out.            
Important:  If you sign up for an event but cannot attend, please cancel with the appropriate chairperson, 
as restaurants and venues plan their staffing according to the number of guests attending. 
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BOARD 96 CONTACTS 
Activities  
Tina Millett 
tmmillet712@gmail.com 
619.322.6161 

1st Vice President  
Vickie Sullivan 
hdrider21@sbcglobal.net                  
940.631.1601 

President  
Bruce Flournoy                   
nrcpres@gmail.com                        
203.913.9429 

Hospitality  
Christina Blair 
Tblair0158@gmail.com 
513.205.2439 

Reservations 
Linda Halliburton 
lhalli1748@gmail.com 
317.446.6657 

Treasurer                                      
Loretta Shively 
Sugarmom_71@yahoo.com 

239.471.7347 

Photo Historian    
Leonard Brown                               
cajunbrown@gmail.com 
614.325.2726 

AM Refreshments     
Ann Marie Reid 
areid123@icloud.com 
239.257.2189 

Past President Advisor     
Kathleen O’Boyle                     
oboylek@hotmail.com 
703.408.1764                                                                 

PM Refreshments              
Ray Harrison 
rayghjr@gmail.com 
252.670.5313 

Publicity   
Jim Glass  
jmndlnd@aol.com 
314.753.0110 

Raffles 
Barbara Walter 
walterbi2011@gmail.com   
239.541.9000 

Past Board Advisor   
Page Flournoy  
pagedf53@gmail.com 
203.913.9422 

2nd Vice President 
Shirley Hartlauer 
Shartlauer51@yahoo.com 
801.910.9340 

Secretary                         
Leslie Schmitt 
leslieschmitt@comcast.net 
651.235.4803 

Ladies Luncheon  
Babz Maxwell 
NRClunchlady@gmail.com 
217.801.1287 

Newsletter              
Tricia Mainhardt  
pmainhardt@yahoo.com 
419-343-3923 

Image 
Coming  

Soon 
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NRC supports programs such 
as  the Cape Caring  Center and 

Onesight 
Just a reminder that the New Resident 
Club has a continuous giving program, 
which collects canned goods and  
non-perishables for the Cape Coral 
Caring Center  for  distribution to 
those in need.   Please drop your 
donations in  the box at the Yacht 
Club.  
Also, please bring used eyeglasses to  
the NRC monthly meeting - a Gift of 
Sight box is  provided on the         
activities table for your donation.  
All donations will be taken to the   
respective centers for distribution.  

NRC NOTES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
       NEW MEMBERS            
ARE ALWAYS WELCOME  
Welcome to Paradise. In 1967 the 
New Resident Club was established 
by Helen Peck as a way to give 
newcomers the opportunity to       
exchange ideas and friendship. The 
tradition continues today. Member-
ship is open to anyone who has 
resided in Cape Coral for three 
years or less. The two year mem-
bership fee is $45 per person.  
September is open membership to 
all residents, regardless of length  
of residency. Our general meeting 
is held at 9.15am on the first 
Tuesday of each month at the 
Yacht Club.  Please join us for 
coffee and a light snack at the  
general meeting, or contact : 
Vickie Sullivan at 940.631.1601 or 
hdrider21@sbcglobal.net 

 

Just joined this month?                   
YOUR INVITED! 

New Member’s Social           
on July 13, 2015 at 7pm   

 
  Meet at the home of Tina Blair 

(Hospitality) to enjoy a snack and 
refreshment,  while meeting other new 
members and some board members.   
This is a fun way to get to know the 
group you will be joining, and to get 
any questions that you may have 

answered. 
 

Be sure to RSVP to Tina Blair by  
July 10                                                

at 513.205.2439 or 
Tblair0158@gmail.com 

     

BOCCE BALL SCHEDULE 

  WEDNESDAYS(3-5pm) 
     Wed  July 1 
         Wed  July 8  

                         Wed  July 15 
                         Wed  July 22 

Wed July 29 
                                                     

NRC Graduates 
 

After two years of being an NRC 
member, you “graduate” to become a 
graduate member. At this stage  you 
have the option to join the Cape Coral 
Social Club.   
You are strongly encouraged to    
continue to attend all NRC meetings, 
activities and events, and your group 
activities with other Club members.   
As a graduate, you will continue to 
receive email updates on all the NRC 
happenings. You may opt out of   
receiving these emails by updating 
your preferences at our website: 
info@capecoralnewresident.com.  
More information about  graduates 
joining the Cape Coral Social Club 
can be found at  
www.capecoralsocialclub.org 

 

JULY DINNER/DANCE 
SIZZLIN SUMMER 

 
Sponsored by the Cape Coral Social 

Club 
July 18, 2015 

5:30-10:00pm 

 
$25 NRC & CCSC Members  

$30 Guests  no paypal 
www.capecoralsocialclub.org 

Make Reservations at the NRC 
July 7th or 9th meeting or off-site 
at  Crystal’s Hallmark, the Yacht 

Club or Razzle Dazzle by noon on 
July 14th. No reservations accepted 
off site after July 14. Indicate Ta-
ble seating preferences and entrée 
choice when making reservation. 

No refunds on cancellations. 
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Men’s Breakfast   
Why should the women be the 

only ones to have fun?                                                                      
July 14, 2015  

The men’s breakfast is held monthly,                        
every 2ndTuesday, 9am,                                                           

Bob Evans, 2414 Del Prado Blvd S.  
Host: Pat Wood.  Reserve with Pat at  

Patw601@comcast.net or call him at (315) 250.1052 

      NRC NOTES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

COCKTAILS ON THE 
CAPE 
 
Ocean Breeze 
July 30, 2015,                                
5pm 
4703 SW 16th Place  
619-257-1081Cape Coral                                

Special Drink Prices 
Mini & Full Menu                      
Contact Tina Millett at                  
capeactivites@gmail.com 
or 619.322.6161                                       
                                    

TRIVIA NIGHT: COMPETE AS A TEAM       
WIN PRIZES                                              

NEMO’S     42 Mid Cape Terrace                          
July 10  4-6pm                                      

Must arrive by 3:45 to get a spot          
Must RSVP by July 8     

Contact Tina Millett at 619.322.6161   or 
capeactivites@gmail.com  

COME TO GAME NIGHT!  
LOTS OF FUN!  

This Month Wed. July 22nd 
6:00 pm 

Anthony’s  on the Blvd.  
1303 Del Prado Blvd.  

239-772-5900            
Bring some games, have some fun.     

Special food and drink prices.                            
Please sign up by July 20.     

This is not a standing event.                                  
Contact: Tina Millett,  

619.322.6161 or  
capeactivities@gmail.com.  

 

BELUSHI COMEDY BAR 
Above the Tilted Kilt 
13851 Tamiami Trail 

Fort Myers 
Friday July 17, 2015 

7:00pm 
See  Comic Erik Rivera $20 

30 Spots available 
Deadline to sign up is July 13th 

Contact Tina Millet 
capeactivities@gmail.com 
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The New Resident Club gives special thanks to the local businesses below for their various          
contributions and support. To ensure their continued support of our club, please redeem  gift        

certificates or coupons promptly                                                                                                           
Patronize these businesses and let them know we appreciate their support. Thank you! 

THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS 

AAE Glass Studio 
1228 Lafayette 
239.471.7724 

 
Aji Limon Peruvian Cuisine 
4643 Coronado Pkwy 
239-205-6587 
1480 NE Pine Island Rd 
239-424-8212 

 
 

Annie's Restaurant 
814 SE 47th St 
239.945.3133 

 
Ann’s Back Room  
(womens haircuts) 
1112 Cape Coral Parkway E 
239.542.0532 

 
 

Anthony’s on the Blvd. 
1303 Del Prado Blvd. S. 
239.772.5900 
 
Awakening Bliss Salon 
2708 Santa Barbara Blvd, #145 
239.673.8274 
 
Back Streets Sports Bar & 
Pizzeria 
915 SE 47th Terr. 
239.945.7555 
 
Banana Bay Tour Company 
5781 Cape Habour Drive 
239.728.8687 
 

 
Beef "O" Brady's 
2481 Del Prado N 
239-573-6172 or 
3015 Pine Island Rd.SW 
239.283.9995  
 
 

Bert’s Bar & Grill 
4271 Pine Island Rd., Matlacha  
239.282.3232 
 
Bonefish Grill 
900 SW Pine Island Road 
239-574-1018 
 

Bowland 
42 Mid Cape Terrace 
239.772.1661 
 

 
Bubba’s Roadhouse & Saloon 
2121 SW Pine Island Rd. 
239.282.5520 
 
Buon Appetito Restaurant & Bar 
2384 Surfside Blvd. 
239-558-5711 
 
Cactus Jack’s SW Bar & Grill 
3448 Marina Town 
N. Fort Myers 
239.652.5787 
 
 

Cape Barber Shop 
Capri Center, 4711 Coronado 
239.257.2082 
 
Carefree Boat Club 
5828 Cape Harbour Dr, Set 203 
239-770-4901 
 

Carrabbas Italian Grille 
762 Pine Island Road 
239.574.2797 
 
Ceno Grille 
1715 Cape Coral Pkwy W. #5 
239-549-2366 
 

Cleaning Up 4 U                        
1217 E. Cape Coral Pkwy. 
239.494.7545 
 
Coconuts Bar & Grill 
850 Lafayette St. 
239.541.3221 
 
Danny Yates Landscape  
425 SW Pine Island Rd 
239.772.1595 
 

Dolphin Express Car Wash 
3826 Chiquita Blvd. South 
239.541.9274 
 
Domino’s Pizza 
Any of 4 Cape locations  

Downtowner Car Wash 
1009 Del Prado Blvd. S. 
239.772.2277 
 
Edgar Mid Cape Garage 
1244  Viscaya Parkway Unit B 
239.772.7443 
 

El Rio Golf Club 
1801 skyline Dr 
North Fort Myers 
239.995.2204 
Fancy’s Southern Café 
8890 Salrose Lane Ft Myers 
239-561-2988 
 
Fathom’s Restaurant & Bar            
5785 Cape Harbour Dr. #108             
239.542.0123 
 
Fosters Grille 
728 SW Pine Island Rd, #1 
239.573.4454 
 

\George’s Complete Auto Repair 
4804 Coronado Pkwy. 
239.542.1588 
 
Golden Corral Buffet & Grill 
410 Andalusia Blvd. 
239.673.6829 
 
Hair to be Different 
1110 Del Prado S. 
239.242.1110 
 
Head Pinz Bowling Alley 
1889 Del Prado Blvd. S 
239.574.3611 
 

Health and Strength Gym 
1722 Del Prado 
239.772.7111 
 
Hurricane Grill & Wings 
756 SW Pine Island Road 
239-800-3141 
 
Hurricane H. Tree Service 
Licensed and Insured, Lee County 
Jay-239-839-8592 
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Key West Express 
John Berry 
239-823-3230 
johnbarry@keywestexpress.net 
 
KJ's Fresh Grill 
10950 S.Cleveland Av. 
Ft. Myers 
239.275.4745  
 
Lelulo’s Pizzaria 
3123 Chiquita Blvd. 
239-205-6935 
 
Lobster Lady 
1715 Cape Coral Pkwy. W. 
239.471.0136 
 
 

Madd Hatter Men’s Hair Salon 
730 SW 4th St. (behind  
Foster’s Grille) 239.242.0410 
 

Massage Therapy 
Pam Maciejewski LMT 
4706 SE 9th Pl.  
239.549.4094 
 
238. 

Miceli’s Restaurant 
3930 Pine Island Rd. NW 
239.282.8233 
 
Misto Bar & Grill 
231 Del Prado Blvd. 
239-673-9799 
 
Ocean Breezz     
4703 SW 16th PL 
239.257.1081                    
 
Off The Top (men’s haircuts) 
1112 Cape Coral Parkway E 
239.542.0532 
 
Paradise Bicycles 
1712 Del Prado Blvd. #1 
239-772-2453 
 
Paradise Boat Rentals 
3013 S.Del Prado Blvd  
239-645-4217 
 

Paradise Deli 
2378 Surfside Blvd 
239.282.2378 
 
Ralph’s Place 
1305 Cape Coral Pkwy  
239.549.2040 
 
Rumrunners 
5848 Cape Harbour Drive 
239.542.0200 
 
 

Stevie Tomato’s Sports Bar 
814 SW Pine Island Rd.  
239.573.7877 
 
Stuff A Bagel 
814 SW Pine Island Rd. 
239-673-9405 
 
Synergetic Health/Healing Center 
4637 Vincennes 
239.218.0322 
 
The Cape Hair Care 
2924 Del Prado Blvd 
239.542.2777 
 
The Dek 
4704 SE 15th Ave 
239.542.3745 
 
The Twisted Lobster 
1341 Del Prado Blvd #1 
239-800-2879 
 
 

The Waggle 
4708 SE 8th Ct. Unit 6 
239.4721.2246 
 
TrueTours Inc. 
2200 First St. 
Downtown Ft Myers 
239-945-0405 
 
Vogue Hair Studio 
1219 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239.945-6717 
Wellness Center of Lee Memorial 
609 SE 13th CT  
239.424.3220 
 

Wicked Dolphin Rum 
131 SW 3rd PL 
239.242.5244 
 
Yoga Instruction-Sheryl Purnell 
RN/BSN 
Cape Coral Yacht Club 
Www.yogawithsheryl.com 
 
BROADWAY 
PALM DINNER 
THEATER 
1380 Colonial Blvd. 
FOOTLOOSE 
July 15, 2015 
Buffet starts at 5:30pm 
ONLY 30 SPOTS  
AVAILABLE- $57pp 
Call Tina Millet to check 
availability- 

THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS 
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Thank you to Jeff and Julie Green 
who hosted our first potluck for this 
new group. Everyone had a great 
time. The March and April new 
members were combined into this 
group. We voted on the name and 
The Funseekers won!  There are 
about 59 members in our group, 
many of who are snowbirds. 
About six couples attended the 
April Dance and they reported that 
they had a great time. Our group 
has started participating in numer-
ous events. Several of us have 
played Bocce ball, utilized our skills 
in Trivia and have attended Cock-

tails on the Cape as 
well as, the Sunset 
celebration. Nine of 
the ladies, Julie, Kay, 

Cindy, Doris, Joanne, Lu, Ann, 
Terry and Debbie attended the La-
dies Luncheon at Hurricane Grill. 
Doris and Terry each won prizes. 
Our leader Vaune Behr and her 
husband Matt set off on a cross 
country vacation. They have hit 
several destinations, including 
Carlsbad Cavern, visiting her sons 
and are off to New Mexico. Julie 
went to New Jersey to see her 
mom who is recovering from hip 
replacement surgery. She is doing 
well and she got to visit with her 
sister also. Jeff’s eye is continuing 
to heal and hopefully he will be 
driving again by the time this prints. 
Cathy is teaching Line Dancing at 
the  

 
 
 
Dixie Roadhouse on SE 47th Ter-
race every Wednesday and Friday 
at 7:30 p.m. If anyone is interested 
in having a group attend, Cathy will 
put together a party package for us. 
Kay and Theresa went kayaking 
from Tarpon Point Harbor to Man-
grove Lagoon. They saw four dol-
phins jumping and enjoying the wa-
ter right behind their kayak. They 
had a great time. Terry‘s husband 
Dana just retired from his job in 
Dubai and they are here to stay in 
their new home. They are getting 
the house in order and are enjoying 
the activities the Club has to offer. 
Debbie and Bob finally moved into 
their home and have been busy 
unpacking and settling in.  We have 
our next potluck scheduled which is 
being hosted by Starr where we will 
be able to mingle and really get to 
know each other. Our group hopes 
to enjoy many of the activities of-
fered in the future and have a lot of 
Fun. 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS 

 

Volunteer!  NEW RESIDENT CLUB  

  Our goal in the NRC is for you to 
make friendships and have fun in 

Cape Coral 

IF YOU FIND MISTAKES IN 
THIS ISSUE….THANKS!  AT 
LEAST WE KNOW YOU ARE 

READING IT! 

MARCH/APRIL 2015 
FUNSEEKERS 
Reporter: Debbie Tkach 
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LADIES LUNCHEON 
THURSDAY JULY 16, 2015  12 Noon 

RUM RUNNERS 
5848 Cape Harbour Drive 

 
Menu choices: 

*Seafood Croissant - Seafood salad croissant served with  
baby mixed greens tossed in our Key West maple dressing. 
*Black Angus Burger- Served on toasted French round with  

green leaf lettuce, sliced tomatoes and house cut French fries. 
*Caribbean Bronzed Chicken Sandwich - Served on toasted French round with apple smoked ba-

con, cheddar cheese, honey mustard, green leaf lettuce, sliced tomatoes, and house fries. 
*House Salad and Soup of the day-Mixed baby greens topped with carrots, cherry tomatoes, and 

choice of Key West maple or balsamic vinagrette. 

 
$15 includes non-alcoholic beverage, tax, and gratuity.  Payable by PayPal, debit 

or credit card.   RSVP with menu choice and group name to:  Babz Maxwell, 
NRClunchlady@gmail.com or 217 801 1287 by July 10th 

 
This month's theme is: UPSIDE DOWN CHRISTMAS IN JULY.  Root 

through your attics, browse through the thrift stores for something so awful, it 
is FUNNY.  Wrap it in anything you have lying around, and bring it to ex-

change with the others.  This is IN ADDITION to the raffle, so EVERYBODY 
wins!  There will be a vote and prize for the gift deemed most rediculous. 

Don't forget your raffle money and  
canned goods for the Cape Coral Caring Center! 
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AREA CLUBS 

CAPE ACTIVITIES 

CAPE CORAL HOSPITAL AUXILIARY 
Contact: Donna Bradish, Director, or Janine Barnes, Man-

ager, 574-0206 or visit Leememorial.org/volunteer. 

DOMINOES CLUB 
Call for information and schedule.       

Contact Susan Zanni, 239- 945-7484 

GARDEN CLUB OF CAPE CORAL   
  Contact: Kathy Woodlock                                                

239-242-6303 

KIWANIS CLUB OF HARNEY POINT           
Meets every Wed, 11:45am at Perkins  

1502 Cape Coral Pkwy.                New members welcome.                      
For more information, contact Pres. Katy Bachman  

239-728-1031 

ANTIQUE CAR CLUB      
239-574-8041, or hotchilirods@aol.com 

CITY OF CAPE CORAL NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 
For programs such as burrowing owl nest monitoring, canal 
watch, police department volunteers, park maintenance etc.   
For more  information, go to www.capecoral.net               and 

search for volunteer.   

Bridge players wanted                                                    
We are organized and playing!  The more players, the 

more fun!  If interested, contact  Katie Balaban at 
seat4a@aol.com or 303.249.1007                                                   

FISHING CLUBS 
THE REEL ANGLER’S FISHING CLUB                    

Contact: www.rafc.us 
 

Meet second Wednesday of every month at 
the clubhouse of Palmetto Pines Country 

Club, off Skyline. 
 

       TARPON HUNTERS FISHING CLUB                          
www.CapeCoralTarponHunters.com  

SINGERS WANTED—Soprano, bass, tenor, alto?  
Do you love to sing and have chorus or choir experience? 
Sounds of Florida practices Tues 6.30-8.30 pm, First Meth-
odist Church on Coronado Pkwy. Working on Christmas 
concerts and the music is really fun. Would love to meet 
you.  For more info call Dick Knapick Cell 239-672-0064 or 
home 239-542-0459 

BOATING CLUBS 
 

 

 

 
   SEA DRIFTERS POWER BOAT CLUB 

   Contact Bob Godsea 239-728-8300 
     Or bgodsea@comcast.net 

THE CAPE CORAL CRUISE CLUB  

         Contact Philip Kryger 239-541-0236 or             
www.c-c-c-c.org              

    SHORE LEAVE CRUISE CLUB                   

Contact Randy or Lisa Benlon 913-515-3330 
Tom Irlbeck  bearintheair01@gmail.com 

CAPE CORAL POWER SQUADRON        
Boating, safety courses, social activities    

Contact John: 239-549-9754 
       NBS BOATING CLUB                                   

Contact Jean VanHouse 239-542-3965 

          CAPE CORAL SAILING CLUB                  

Contact Rose Ann Hoffman 239-540-1911 

SOUTHWEST FLORIDA YACHT CLUB                    
Contact 239-549-0787, lzych10377@aol.com 

SW FLORIDA SEARAY OWNERS CLUB                 
Contact Barbara Pancoast 269-625-7250 

    Do you like reading books and                                                  
discussing with a group?   

 Try the Book Club!  Meet every first Friday of each month 
9:00am, at Origins Coffee Shop, 1021 Cape Coral Pkwy.  
The group picks a book to read and discuss.  For more 
information, contact Karen Solgard, 612-242-5639, 
Karen@solgard.com.  

EXERCISE-All types of water programs.. 
Shallow and deep water aerobics, arthritis and  
fibromyalgia water exercises.  For pricing and 
information contact:  the Yacht Club 542-3903 
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AREA CLUBS 

CAPE ACTIVITIES 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
Call 239-242-9331 

Your business has just been         
patronized by a member of the:  

 
NEW RESIDENT CLUB  

of  Cape Coral 
 

Please give this card to your Manager or 
owner to find out how you can generate more 

business from our 800+ active members!  
      Call Barbara Walter 239-541-9000 

walterbi2011@gmail.com 

Please clip the coupon below and use it when you 
patronize a business located in Cape Coral. 

Gulfshore Singles meets at 7pm every 1st and 3rd 
Monday of the month at Ft. Myers Christian Church, 
5916 Winkler Rd, Ft. Myers. 180 members, lots of 

events & dances in Cape Coral. 
http://www.gulfshoresinglesswfla.com/index.html    

Contact:  Bob Spearman at  989.1420        

SINGLE FRIENDS 
Meet 2nd Thursday of the month. Weekly activities.                                            

Contact:  Pat Gruss, 574.1922 or Eileen Smith,     
574.5386 

 EVERY  WEDNESDAY  
 
 

No skill required;  Just show up for some fun!   
Veteran’s Park,  4140 Coronado Pkwy.  For more 

into contact:  Robin, fabartz@yahoo.com                 
or 239.541.7201 or page 6 for details 

 
BOWLING! at BOWLAND 
EveryThursday mornings at 
9:45am, No signup required.     

42 Mid Cape Terrace                                   
No skill required.  Optional breakfast option available. 

CHESS CLUB: Meets Tuesdays, 5:30 - 8:00 PM.  
 Contact: Rob Cheyne, 239-443-8947 

NRC ACTIVITIES IDEAS 
Send ideas on what you would like to attend 
socially, or if you would like to start a group.                                                               
Contact Tina Millet 619-322-6161 

                     tmmillet711@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

Pay for all your events                                                
in the comfort of your own home.  

For your convenience, we have added PayPal to our 
website. You will now be able to use your 

credit/debit/PayPal accounts for all events or member-
ship fees.  Just visit the website and you’ll find the link 

on the right hand side. 
www.capecoralnewresident.com 

Please indicate which activity you’re paying for. 
When paying for the dinner dance,  please          

indicate your food choice and group or table       
preference.   Please direct any questions to:  

Info@capecoralnewresident.com 
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 June/July 2013:                
 Knotty Nauticals           
Reporter: Evelyn Ferguson  

August/Sept. 2013:            
SURFSIDE SOCIALITES                   
Reporter: Cheryl Rhine        

Time Flies!  Where did our two years of active membership 
go?  The Knotty's have nothing but GREAT things to say 
about the NRC.  Although our active membership days may 
be over, we are not going away.  We'll still be around! 
 
 Here is a graduation quote from the Knotty's: 
 
 "Don't cry because it's over.  Smile because it happened."  
(Dr. Seuss) 

 

 

 

This clan is not only social and committed, we love (I 
mean love) to dine out whenever possible.  So, as any 
addict focused on their obsession, 13 of the group 
dined at one of Cape Coral’s newest restaurants, Time 
to Eat Mediterrean Cuisine on Del Prado Boulevard.  
Opening nearly 3 months ago, this native Italian chef 
brought his talents westward from Miami where he 
mastered his culinary skills and now venturing out on 
his own culinary adventure.  Our group was the first to 
arrive for evening cuisine but within minutes, other cu-
riosity seeking patrons arrived and began to fill the 
room.  Appetizers came out quickly as our waiter, Billy, 
had his hands full quickly but juggled from table to ta-
ble to serve our needs.  Alas, the main courses arrived 
front and center.  Salmon, scallops, fettucine and likes 
of Mediterranean faire, were ripely delicious.  Several 
of us partook in a lively dessert of coconut cream 
crepes.  Best wishes to owner, Chef Adrien Meizoso, 
as this venue continues to arouse its awareness 
amongst restaurateurs.  Our ladies luncheon was held 
on Thursday, June 25th at Island Café in Matlacha.  
What a wonderful dining experience overlooking the 
Matlacha Pass from the patio.  The café opened this 
past February and has become a local’s favorite.  
Unique to the menu is the “broasted fish sandwich”.  I 
recall broasted chicken from up north; the chef uses a 
pressure cooker in lieu of a deep fryer.  This method 
produces significantly less oil to the finished product.  

And boy is it good.  So next time you’re out visiting the 
Matlacha shops or heading out to Pine Island, stop by 
for some good eats!  It was also great having Karen 
back from her daughter’s in Texas and the likes of 
Marge and Marla.  (Marla mother’s was our special 
guest today – glad to have her join us.)  We’ve missed 
you ladies, hope to see you again soon.  But now An-
gela is off to Massachusetts until the end of August.  
Hurry back!  Looks like we’re thinking Slate’s for our 
July dinner activity.  Watch for notices.   
 
 
 
 
Just like players on the PGA tour, the misty weather could not stop 
fourteen of us at Greenwells from finishing a round of Putt-Putt 
golf.  All the holes played tough but we mastered the nineteenth 
hole at the Dug-Out grill with drinks and dinner. Fairways and 
Greens Everyone!  With nature finally cooperating, the Peace 
River cruisers boated the waters and viewed several woodstork 
and rosetta spoonbill parents and chicks.   It was fantastic fun 
including lunch at Nav-a-gator Grill.  Speaking of lunch, several of 
the ladies enjoyed the Ladies Lunch at Misto’s.  Speaking of la-
dies, several of us laughed out loud at The Church Ladies per-
formed at the Broadway Palm.  Not everything is only fun and food.  
Several hardy souls jumped into their kayak and paddled the Mat-
lacha Pass. I didn’t go, but I will next time.  I heard it was fantastic 
fun with no Olympic strength and endurance required.  Although 
also not requiring Olympic strength and endurance, shuffleboard at 
the Yacht Club courts instead tested our skill and technique.  I 
know we believe we are as good as we think we are, I think.  Of 
course it was great fun, and of course drinks and good conversa-
tion followed at the Boathouse. Continuing our focus on fun and 
food, several Transplants tried out new golf courses and restau-
rants around the area, except for Wendy and Jay who spent time 
in the fabulous Florida Keys celebrating their daughter’s wedding.  
There are still lots of people traveling and who I’m sure do miss our 
life in “Paradise”. We miss our travelers and wish them a safe trip.  
The final don’t miss activity for the Transplants in June was dinner, 
in lieu of a pot luck, at the recently open Ocean Breeze (a fun local 
eatery).  Happy 4th of July! 

November 2013 
Tropical Transplants 
Reporter: Wendy O’Brien 
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Our group joined several groups at Sunset Celebra-
tion & danced, snacked & laughed until the sunset at 
beautiful SWF.  It is always fun to see who show up.  
Ray is teaching new members the way to fish in 
Cape Coral.  He has had several join him that is until 
he runs out of fishing poles.  Bocce Ball is also catch-
ing on with the group.  Nancy & Linda attended the 
Ladies Luncheon at the Hurricane Grill along with 
Leonard.  No luck with the raffle at our table but the 
food was a winner with us.  Ray, Nancy & Linda at-
tended Cocktails on the Cape.  We always meet so 
many new people.  Shirley & Page did an out-
standing job decorating the Dinner Dance theme 
"Crusin for a Good Time".  I think almost everyone 
had a nice evening.  Ray, your food selection was 
yummy!  With the majority of our group gone for the 
summer we have been invited by other groups to join 
in their fun.  The Tropical Transplants invited us to a 
game of miniature golf and a lovely cruise on the 
Peace River.  We were so excited t see so May birds. 
Good news - our friend Dean is back on his feet 
again.  We also enjoyed the Cape Coral Mayor 
speaking to the NRC at our general meeting.  Let's 
not forget to be prepared for the hurricane season.  
Hard to believe we are facing our second already.  
Let's keep on having fun!    
 

 
 
 

 
Stevie Tomatoes: Where cocktails on the Cape was 
held last month. Our group had an amazing turnout: 
Bruce and I! Did we have fun? Of course! At the Sun-
set Celebration the next night, Bruce, Shirley & 
Wally, and Michelle were there and at the meeting 
Fred, Margaret, Bonnie, Mac, Wally, Shirley, Fran, 
Jill, Jill's husband all watched Bruce take the helm at 
his first meeting. I was running a fever and coughing 
like crazy. So bummed I missed it! At the ladies 
Lunch, Bonnie and Lynn won some of the great raffle 
prizes. Linda and Page attended as well. Hurricane's 
had a nice menu for us!  NRC sponsored Broadway  

 
Palms - a really great venue! Bruce and I got to 
know some of the Fun Seekers that night while we 
all enjoyed Seven Brides for Seven Brothers. The 
dance (Crusin' for a Good TIme) brought out a lot of 
people from our group. Bruce, Page, Fred, Nita, 
Linda, Jim, and Cathy all had a great time.Also at 
our table were Carol and George (celebrating an 
anniversary) and they won the 50/50!! Cathy, Linda 
and Jim, Fred and Nita all won raffle prizes. There 
was a small gathering for a goodbye to Bonnie & 
Mac. We'll miss you guys!  At our June meeting, we 
saw Margaret, Fred, Page & Bruce. The next night 
(last Sunset Celebration for a few months) just Page 
& Bruce from our group attended. Nita and Fred are 
busy packing and unpacking as they bought a new 
home. Lynn has a new knee (or is it hip?) and Mar-
garet has had a shoulder operation...both very suc-
cessful! That's the good news from Paradise Found. 
Dodge the lightning strikes and have a great month 
till the next newsletter! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
The Wave Runners want to wish everyone a happy 
and safe summer. We have been busy choosing our 
summer agenda of activities. Our pot lucks have  
all been a blast. So many wonderful ideas for events 
coming from our group.  We are doing cruises, fish-
ing days, paddle wheeling and dinners at  
new restaurants. Congrats to Kathy, Rose and Carol 
on their new pools. I see you all have survived it.  
Gail has been in N.Y. visiting family and many of us 
have had company from our home states. Jim and I 
are happy to see some rain. It helps keep the pool 
full and flowers blooming.  Looking forward to July 
celebrations. See you there. 
 
 

MARCH/APRIL 2014                          
PARADISE FOUND                          
Reporter:  Page Flournoy                   

December 2013:                                  
Suns of Beaches   
Reporter: Linda  Halliburton 

MAY/JUNE 2014 
THE WAVE RUNNERS 
Reporter: Linda Glass 
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The heat is on!!!   With summer upon us, you 
might be noticing less traffic on the roads and in 
the stores these days.  However, all of us 
Pelicans are full time residents in the Cape, so 
we’re ready to keep this party going all summer 
long.  We have so many activates scheduled this 
month that we won’t be wondering what we’re 
going to do.  At the monthly NRC meeting, we 
had the honor and pleasure of hearing our 
Mayor, Marni Sawicki, speak on what’s in the 
future plans for the Cape.  We can expect our 
city to be growing in size and population as the 
word gets out on what a wonderful place it is to 
live.  Snowbirds seems to turn into full-timers 
most of the time.  On the 11th over half of the 
Pelicans enjoyed a night out at Anthony’s on the 
Blvd, Comedy Club.  We enjoyed a great dinner 
and much laughter all night.  The comedian was 
hilarious!  Our second Ladies Bunco Night is 
scheduled and we are all looking forward to 
having a great time.  Winning or losing, we all 
have fun and laughter.  It’s the only place you 
can win by losing the most games…like I did last 
month.  We are also looking forward to our next 
dinner/dance in June at the Cape Coral Yacht 
Club entitled “Beach Blanket Bingo”.   With all the 
beaches around us, we should feel right at home 
with this theme! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Even though our group has dwindled for the summer, we 
are still here and playing.  Some of us are even busier with 
relatives and friends coming to get their taste of the Cape.  
We are learning that our visitors come no matter their 
weather - rain, cold & snow or summer heat.  I do know 
that the Cyrs have had family here this month.  Susan and 
Leonard Brown win the prize for family that is staying the 
longest - at least a month.  Grandkids are visiting, we all 
want them whenever we can have them!  Some of our 
group who have traveled in June are the Cyrs to a 
graduation, Lyn Kaden to Atlanta for work,  the Kenneys to 
Boston and then to Maine for a bridal shower and to visit 
their son,  Janet Dayton on a cruise with her daughter and 
granddaughter,  Dolores Walters and Carl Limmer to St 
Augustine for vacation and the Rozum's to Orlando to see 
the Rolling Stones.  We just spent wonderful evening at 
Buon Appetito in Cape Coral for dinner.  The Cyrs provided 
the wine and bruschetta. A variety of the menu was 
ordered from calamari, antipasto, salads, pasta, chicken, 
veal and seafood.  Food was delicious! There were 
eighteen Cape Escapes Saturday evening including 
Marianne & Bob Cyr (our hosts), Sara & Lou Appelman, 
Linda & Dave Fairley, Lynn Kaden & Jim Fitzgerald, Diane 
& Herb Kenney Karen & Jim Rozum, Elena & Len Patke, 
Lyn & JP Puhek, Brenda Serbonich and Maria Vodala.  A 
few of our group who are summer regulars had to miss 
because of their work or company.  The Cape Escape 
ladies get together once a month at a local restaurant, but 
this month we are trying something different. Our monthly 
weekday lunches don't work for all since some of us still 
work.  So in June, we are meeting at Lynn Kaden's home 
for brunch on a Saturday.  Hope all of our women can 
make it.  Wonder what goodies all will bring.  The Kenneys 
attended the Cape's Hurricane Seminar at City Hall. They 
discussed emergency preparedness tips, evacuations, re-
entry after hurricane, permits following an event and the 
upcoming weather season. Educational!  Pick up your 
Hurricane Guide at Publix's.  The seminar will be shown on 

the city's website.  Be sure to watch!   All the usual 
activities on the Cape are still going and we are too - 
bocce ball, bowling, golf, lunches, cocktails, dinner dance 
. . .  You can find us at everything from farmer's markets 
to beach and bar.  Look and you will find the Cape 
Escapes there!    Those celebrating June birthdays are 
Dean Harrison (6/1), Susan Brown (6/3) and Betsy Keller 
(6/17).  The upcoming July birthdays are Carl Limmer 
(7/5), Dave Fairley (7/14) and Diane Kenney (7/23).  

July/Aug 2014:                  
Paradise Pelicans                             
Reporter: Virena McElheney 

SEPT 2014                                                          
CAPE ESCAPES                           
Reporter:  Diane Kenney  
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There are still some of us who don't admit to 
birthdays and won't tell me when.  I guess that way, 
they can't get any older!  We are planning ahead.  
Marianne Cyr will be in Altamonte Springs trying to 
win our USTA sectional match for Cape Coral 
Racquet Club.  We wish her luck.  July some of us 
will take one of the Fireworks Cruises in addition to 
our Pot Luck.  We are also discussing group trips in 
the future, maybe to Key West.  It is very nice being 
here in the Cape and getting to explore and 
experience all that Florida has to offer.  Stay tuned! 

 
. 
 
 
 

 
By the time you read this, the year will be half 
over.  Time really does fly when you are having 
fun.  And having fun we are.  The Gulls had a 
great time at the Ladies Luncheon at Hurricane 
Grill and Wings.  Loretta, Liz, Janis, Tina, 
Margriet, LuAnne and Vickie all attended and 
LuAnne was lucky enough to win a door prize.   
Loretta, Liz, Tina, Tish, Vickie and Sully 
attended the Cruisin' for a Good Time 
Dinner/Dance.  Everyone enjoyed the great 
meal and the wonderful entertainment. 
 Cocktails on the Cape at Buon Appetite was 
enjoyed by Mike, LuAnne, Sully and Vickie. 
 Hope to have more Gulls at the next one.  A big 
thank you to Bob and Tina who hosted a great 
BBQ on Memorial Day.  We hadn't been in the 
pool long when it started to thunder.  We can 
still move pretty quickly when we need too.  We 
enjoyed a wonderful breakfast buffet at 
Anthony's on the Boulevard for our May birthday 
celebration to celebrate Kathy's birthday.  A big 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY to our June birthday folks: 
 Bob B., Margriet, Liz, and Robert.  We had 16 
Gulls that attended the June general meeting. 
 Barb, Mike, Jill, John, Pam and Gordon 
attended a food auction in Arcadia.  I just want 
to know what's for supper and when do we 
eat???  A "flock of Gulls" ascended on the 
German/American Club.  We had a big surprise 
awaiting us--Peter and Sandy are back for a 
visit.  It was great seeing them and we are 

twisting their arms to get them to be "pelicans" and not 
"snow birds".  We had a great time at the Club, we had 
dinner and then danced the evening and the calories 
away.  Our June potluck was at Susanne's house with Al 
and Uli co-hosting.  A big thank you to them and to 
everyone for all the wonderful food.  Gulls are being seen 
at Bocce Ball, at the last Sunset Celebration for the 
summer and other fun functions.  So now we have the 
Ladies Luncheon at Misto, the Beach Blanket Bingo 
Dinner/Dance and Cocktails on the Cape to look forward 
to.  Lori and Bob had a fun weekend at Key West.  Bob 
and Tina have purchased a new boat and Bob was up in 
Maryland doing some work on it to get it ready for them to 
sail it down here.  John and Janis and LuAnne and Mike 
are visiting family and we look forward to having them 
return.  Until next time:   GULLS JUST WANT TO HAVE 
FUN. 

 
 
 
 

The die-hards of us, which will henceforth 
be referred to as the Florida AllaROUND TimerZ, or F A R T Z, 
for short, are just happier ‘n a tornado in a trailer park, to 
announce the rains have finally arrived. Our crabgrass is lush 
and green again.  Yes, I said it.  CRABGRASS. Oh, I know they 
have charming monikers for it, like Floratam or St. Augustine 
Grass, but let’s face it, folks, we’re from the north, and up there 
we treat that crap like an ugly red-headed step-child.  It was a 
blight and a scourge on our otherwise pristine lawns.  And now I 
am paying some guy GOOD MONEY to GROW the stuff.  Is this 
just sick and twisted or WHAT??   But, I digress.  What’s been 
newsworthy since our last report?  Hmmm….well, Tina, Leslie 
and I have officially taken our posts on Board 96.  And we have 
decided some changes are in order.  It’s summer, after all, and 
should be more relaxed.  So for the next several months, all NRC 
functions will be CLOTHING OPTIONAL. Yeah,….that’s right.  
See what you’re missing, snowbirds?  And the July dinner/dance 
theme is BYOBB-bring your own booze and BODY PAINT!  John 
Harrington and Tom Driscoll have graciously offered to paint the 
gals.  Way to go, guys, for stepping up to the plate.  Speaking of 
NRC meetings, Tina walked off with no less than THREE prizes, 
which seemed incredulous to many, but not me, as she sits back 
there at the Board’s table right next to the people in charge of the 
RAFFLE TICKETS! hmmm….coincidence??  I think not… We 
had a splendid potluck at Jack and Lisa Andrejko’s home, in 
SPITE of the fact that they forgot to call the weatherman and 
cancel RAIN for the occasion, but we made the best of it.  We 
scarfed down their bbq chicken and depleted Jack’s liquor 
cabinet.  

October 2014                
LAUGHING GULLS                   
Reporter:Vickie Sullivan 

NOV/DEC 2014                                                         
BEACH BRATZ                                  
Reporter:  Babz Maxwell 
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Summer finds our group a bit smaller, but what we 
lack in numbers - we make up for in activities!  
We've been sending several Corkscrewers to play 
trivia, and they report having lots of fun!  Our ladies 
have continued our new painting (and wine) hobby 
at The Painted Conch.  We're really enjoying these 
girl's evenings out.  Some of our fellows take the 
opportunity to get together for dinner out while the 
girls paint.  (We think they might be jealous of the 
fun we're having!)  A couple of us are looking  for-
ward to attending the baseball game.  Let's hope for 
good weather!  We bid a sad goodbye to The Sun-
set Celebration and will be happy to see it start up 
again.  That's always such a nice afternoon and 
evening.  It's certainly been a great summer so far! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Funseekers are certainly living up to their name. We have 
been together only a short time but are beginning to get to know 
each other better and have been enjoying various activities.  !3 of 
us attended the May Dance;  Kay, Julie, Jeff, Elegra, Jim, Lou, 
Jim, Bob, Cindy, Bob, Debbie, Ann and Rex. We had a great 
time. Ten of us attended Cocktails on the Cape at Buon Appetito 
café, Doris, Julie, Randy, Kay, Rex, Anne, Terry, Dana, Bob and 
Debbie.24 of us attended our first potluck, hosted by Starr at 
Pignolli’s at Cape Harbour where we enjoyed the outdoor view 
and beautiful sunset. Several people have attended Bocce Ball. 
Mike Pellerin and Cynthia Corbin went back to Maine and will be 
returning to the Cape in November. Prior to their leaving, their 
daughter Vicki moved to Cape Coral permanently.  Hopefully 
Vicki will join the NRC also.  Kay Atwood and Randy Wing took 
the Key West Express to Key West for a weekend in May.  It was 
an easy and fun way to get there!  They enjoyed their hotel, the 
Albury Court.  Duval Street had great shops, galleries and restau-
rants.  The trolley was a great way to see the whole area.  They 
said that Hemingway's house is a must!  They said the sunset 
celebration was a wild array of entertainment and their favorite 
restaurants were Louie's Backyard, The Tin Roof & A & B Lob-
ster. Sure sounds like they had a great time. 
 
 

 

 

In need of a diversion, things turned ugly when we decided to 
make sport of Leslie Schmitt’s Min a SO tah accent.  This offered 
no end of merriment, as we fed her words to say, then listened to 
her slaughter them in canuck. (If you’re THAT far north, you’re a 
canuck.)   As you all know, we have a group name, a group mas-
cot, and now; a group WORD.  And the word is WOODY.  Utter 
this word and find yourself enveloped in guffaws.  Again, you 
wimpy snowbirds, who head north just as things get a little steamy 
around here, will NEVER know our delicious little secret. 
  Speaking of weather, “scattered showers” takes on a whole new 
meaning down here.  Forecasts are ludicrous and cannot be relied 
upon at all.  In fact, if the local weatherman predicts with ANY 
amount of accuracy, it should be assumed that he is into WITCH-
CRAFT.  Check his backyard for pentagrams and a pile of dead 
goats.  Interestingly enough, Jim Farrell of WINK news will be our 
featured speaker at the July NRC meeting.  We should observe 
him cautiously, and wear garlic around our necks….just in case.  
Oh, wait,  I think garlic is for warding off vampires.  I’ve no idea 
how to ward off suspect forecasters…. Speaking of observations, 
Frank Catanese is getting on my nerves.  In addition to being great 
at house renovations and building furniture, turns out he COOKS.  
From SCRATCH.  SERIOUSLY??  Makes the rest of the BB guys 
look like a bunch of slackers.   And as long as I’m fulminating, I 
also have a bone to pick with Jill Winchel.  She posts this pic on 
FB of a monitor lizard, whilst casually mentioning she was BIKE 
riding when she saw it.  It’s just vulgar how she daintily shoved 
exercise in our faces. To further exacerbate the issue, she gloats 
that she’s seen TWO of the behemoths. SERIOUSLY, JILL??  I’ve 
not even seen one frikkin’ ALLEGATOR yet.  But if I DO, it will 
certainly not be from the seat of a bike.  No, it would be crossing 
the drive-thru at Culvers, and I will be so busy stuffing my face with 
trans-fats my fingers will be too slippery to push the stupid camera 
button on my phone to get the pic.  Then no one will BELIEVE me, 
and THAT will irk me even more…. It was brought to my attention 
at the last potluck that I talk like a HICK and where on earth am I 
from.  I WOULD be embarrassed about this, but knowing Pamela 
Alexander is an English teacher and has to endure this verbal 
scratching of fingernails on a blackboard, somehow gives me per-
verse pleasure.  Can’t you just see Pam, her glasses slid half-way 
down her nose, in some grade school English class using me as 
an illustration and saying, “ Now, Jimmy, you KNOW every time 
you TALK like this, an angel’s WINGS fall off…” Well, we did other 
stuff, but I didn’t find it interesting, as it did not directly involve MOI, 
so I’m not going to write about it.  If you don’t like it, then FIRE me 
and get someone ELSE.   

Oh, wait…I just remembered….you don’t pay me, and tho you 
chuckleheads may whine and moan, you’re all too lazy to do any-
thing about it.    Looks like you are stuck with MOI.  You get what 
you pay for.  Your Cape Coralism for the month:  You KNOW 
you’re from Cape Coral if:  You have Ibis in your yard, Vultures on 
your roof, wolf spiders in the den, and lizards in the lanai!  Until 
next month….stay FAB U LOUS! 

 

JANUARY 2015                                         
CORKSCREWERS                                      
Reporter: Leslie Vaughan  

MARCH/APRIL 2015 
FUNSEEKERS 
Reporter: Debbie Tkach 
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NRC MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENTNRC MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  

June 2015                
Bruce Flournoy      
President, Board 96 

 
 Summertime, and the Living is Easy 

 
 July 2015 

 
  
 Last summer was Page’s & my first in Cape Coral. We had only visited in Fall, Winter (if you can call 
it that), and Spring. We’d heard rumors about stifling heat and humidity coming in summer, but every-
day turned out to be pretty much like the warmest week in CT. Some would say these are oppres-
sively hot days, but I think they’re some of the best days here in the Cape. 
These lazy summer days come with the afternoon thunderstorms. Outdoor activities are best done 
earlier in the day or later in the evening. The warm days are an opportunity to explore indoor activities 
such as museums, movies, art, and exhibits. 
 
 Summer also signals the beginning of hurricane season. We’ve already had one named storm on the 
east coast, and with luck, all the coming storms will avoid this area. It’s always wise to get ready for 
the season. Pick up one of the many of hurricane planning guides available. Take some time to pre-
pare by laying in supplies, setting up a “go” bag, and familiarizing yourself with evacuation proce-
dures and routes. Hopefully, all the planning will be for naught and we will be able to relax and con-
tinue to enjoy this paradise called Cape Coral. 
 
 This is also a great time to enjoy the New Residents Club! Since the snowbirds are gone, our groups 
are a little smaller, so you’ll get to know the people who live here year round that much better. Con-
sider adding people from other groups to your potlucks. Join in! Make plans, and enjoy the fabulous 
Cape Coral summers with your new friends! Try an activity you’ve not done before – Bowling & 
Bocce happen every week. This month there is a trip to Belushi’s Comedy Club in Fort Myers, and 
we are all invited to join the Social Club on the 18th at their Summer Beach Party dance this month.  
 
 Fair Winds & Smooth Sailing 
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www.capecoralnewresident.com 
A NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION WELCOMING NEW RESIDENTS SINCE 1967 

NEW RESIDENT CLUB OF CAPE CORAL 

          June 2015, New Resident Club Members 

Warm Welcome to our Newest Members                                       

UPCOMING SPEAKERS AT NRC MONTHLY MEETINGS. 
July 7-Jim Farrel - WINK News 

 Tom Henkel with the Wellness Center Cape Coral 
August 4-Chris Pendleton, Director, & Nancy Wilson, Marketing Direc-

tor– Edison/Ford Winter Estates  
Sept. 8– Jesse Spearo-Planning Chief –Emergency Management  

Cape Coral 
   


